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FADE IN:

INT. CONFERENCE ROOM - DAY

MARCUS
And that my friends is why I do not 
drink ANY cola products.

The gathered PODCASTERS push away their soft drinks. Kent 
gives an eye-shrug and gulps his own. 

Steve enters --

STEVE
Good morning ladies...

looks at the guys( )
...and ladies.

JOSH
perturbed( )

I don’t understand it. Every Monday 
you call an 8:45 AM meeting but you 
always arrive at 9:00 AM. 
Meanwhile, we’re forced to listen 
to frightening stories about our 
favorite soft drinks.

MARCUS
objecting( )

Not knowing the truth is 
frightening.

JOSH
So what gives?

STEVE
That’s a very thoughtful question.

JOSH
Thank you.

STEVE
5 demerits for you and Chuck.

She makes a mark in a notebook --

CHUCK
Why me? He asked the thoughtful 
question.

JOSH
Demerits? When did we start with 
demerits?



STEVE
Oh...I don’t know...when is always?

MARCUS
Exactly!

STEVE
Three demerit for Marcus.

Another notation. Marcus gives a conspiratorial whisper to 
Jared.

STEVE (cont'd)
Okay. On to business. 

to Josh and Chuck( )
What are you guys up to this week?

JOSH
We are headed over to Six Flags 
Over Georgia.

KENT
Cool! Can I come?

Josh shakes his head. Kent eyes drop - disappointed. 

CHUCK
We thought we would do a suite of 
shows on amusement parks. 

STEVE
Amusement parks? How is that 
pertinent to anything?

CHUCK
We could ride some coasters.

Josh jumps in --

JOSH
Physics.

CHUCK
Play some midway games.

JOSH
Odds and statistics.

CHUCK
And eat some funnel cake.

JOSH
Ummm....Food poisoning?
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STEVE
Nice try. You’ll be doing a show on 
whale sharks.

JOSH
Wait. Whales or sharks? Which is 
it? We can’t do a podcast on both. 
I don’t do double podcasts. It’s in 
my contract.

STEVE
You don't have a contract.

JOSH
But if I had one...it would 
definitely be in it.

CHUCK
I think she is referring to the 
Rhincodon typus, commonly known as 
the whale shark. Not only is the 
whale shark the largest shark, it's 
also the largest fish in the ocean.

STEVE
Very good Chuck. One demerit.

She marks her notebook.

JERI
But he was right.

STEVE
And that’s why it was only one. Two 
demerits for Jeri.

As Steve marks it down Josh offers up his beverage to Steve.

JOSH
Care for a cola?

Marcus shares a knowing wink with all.

END OF TEASER
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ACT I

INT. JOSH & CHUCK’S CUBICLE - DAY

Chuck and Marcus study Josh’s computer screen. 

STEVE POPS OVER the top of the cubicle. They jump.

JOSH
Man. You scared us.

STEVE
That’s my job. Remember how the 
Director of the Georgia Aquarium 
owes me a favor?

JOSH
No.

STEVE
I pulled some strings and you’ll be 
participating in a Whale Shark 
interaction.

CHUCK
I don’t want to interact with a 
shark.

KENT POPS UP over the top of the cubicle.

KENT
That’s awesome! You get to actually 
dive in the main aquarium! Air 
tanks! Wet-suit! The works!

MARCUS
I’ve been to the aquarium. One 
doesn’t need to pull any strings. 
Anyone can have a whale shark 
interaction if they are willing to 
cough up 225 bucks.

Stern look from Steve.

MARCUS (cont'd)
Demerits?

Steve jots in her notebook.

JOSH
excited( )

All right! Diving with whale 
sharks!
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STEVE
Correction. You have to be PADI 
certified to dive. Otherwise you 
snorkel.

JOSH
But I am PADI certified.

Everyone looks to Chuck. He give a little half-hearted fist 
pump.

CHUCK
Snorkeling with the whale sharks!

Josh gives Chuck a dirty look.

CUT TO:

TITLE CARD:

“STUFF YOU SHOULD KNOW” FILE FOLDER: SCUBA DIVING

INT. PODCAST STUDIOS - DAY

Josh and Chuck discuss SCUBA.

JOSH
Chuck.

CHUCK
Josh?

JOSH
Did you know that the word SCUBA is 
actually an acronym?

CHUCK
I did. It stands for Self Contained 
Underwater Breathing Apparatus.

JOSH
Very good. One might think you were 
PADI certified.

CHUCK
Alas, I am not.

JOSH
I know.
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CHUCK
Just...continue with your 
introduction.

JOSH
Have you seen the movie “Men of 
Honor?”

CHUCK
The historical WWII drama about 
Navy Divers with Robert DeNiro?

JOSH
Yes. However, I would have said it 
starred Cuba Gooding Jr. But I 
believe Bobby D was in it too. 

CHUCK
He was.

JOSH
Those divers were not scuba divers. 
If you recall they wore those big 
bulky suits with the metal helmet 
that has the little window in 
front.

CHUCK
Like the little plastic man in the 
bottom of my fish tank.

JOSH
The very one. That equipment was 
state of the art from around 1820’s 
until 1945. The air was supplied by 
a pump on the surface and sent down 
to the diver. 

CHUCK
Via this long hose connected to 
their suit.

JOSH
Exactly. It was called, and is 
still called, surface-supplied 
diving. Which by the way is a 
horrible acronym. 

Chuck attempts to pronounce S.S.D. --

CHUCK
Ssssdde-uh. Agreed.
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JOSH
And diving with air in tanks --

CHUCK
-- self contained air --

JOSH
-- is called scuba. 

CHUCK
Self Contained Underwater Breathing 
Apparatus. 

Beat.

JOSH
For which you need to be certified.

Off Chuck’s eye roll --

INT. OFFICE KITCHEN - DAY

Kent enters. Sniffs --

KENT
What smells like the inside of my 
car?

The microwave buzzes and Chuck pulls out a dish --

CHUCK
Fish taco.

He closes the microwave door revealing --

JOSH
I can’t believe you’re not PADI 
certified!

CHUCK
Sorry. I’m a busy man.

Chuck starts working the taco into a SLOPPY JOE. Marcus 
looks like he's going to vomit.

JOSH
What about your trip to Cancun last 
year? You told me you were getting 
certified. You promised.
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CHUCK
I was going to but then Emily 
wanted to go on this excursion to a 
pyramid.

JOSH
Don’t go blaming this on the 
Aztecs! 

CHUCK
I’m not blaming it on the Aztecs. 
It was a Mayan pyramid. The Aztecs 
weren’t on the Yucatan Peninsula. A 
fact you should know Mr. “You Gotta 
Read 1491.”

JOSH
Don't go all pre-Colombian 
anthropologist on me. You chickened 
out. And have you read “1491” yet?

CHUCK
I did not chicken out, I was 
learning about the Mayans. And I 
haven’t had time to read it.

JOSH
It’s just like you to make excuses.

CHUCK
No, it’s not. 

beat( )
Are we talking about the scuba 
thing or the book?

JOSH
Scuba of course! 

beat, then pleading( )
But you really got to read that 
book.

CHUCK
I will, buddy.

Chuck pops the Sloppy Joe/Fish Taco back into the microwave.

JARED
What about caving last year?

JOSH
What about it?
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JARED
Weren’t you supposed to meet Chuck 
at that cave?

MARCUS
still gagging( )

You had planned a whole podcast 
about caving.

JARED
And you never showed.

KENT
Ahhh...the lost art of spelunking.

JOSH & CHUCK
It’s caving.

CHUCK
overly dramatic( )

I went onto the ground, man. Pitch 
darkness.

beat( )
Alone.

JOSH
You had a flashlight.

CHUCK
But where were you? I may have 
missed a dive appointment for 
higher learning but you ditched me.

Squirming a bit.

JOSH
I needed a haircut. Yumi said I was 
getting scruffy.

The gathered eyes gaze disappointingly on Josh.

JOSH (cont'd)
She doesn’t like me scruffy.

Steve POPS IN startling everyone.

JOSH (cont'd)
Will you quit that?

STEVE
No.

MARCUS
Demerits for Josh.
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STEVE
...and Marcus.

She makes the note.

STEVE (cont'd)
So scruffy. Mutt. It’s all set. 
You’re diving with sharks. 

Josh throws Chuck a disgusted look --

JOSH
I think you mean snorkeling.

STEVE
And please don't get eaten...

Pause for an inopportune swallow then --

STEVE (cont'd)
...unless the cameras are rolling. 
Chuck then Josh. That order.

Steve exits. 

The microwave goes off. Chuck grabs his unholy creation. 

JOSH
Is that a Fish Taco inside a Sloppy 
Joe?

CHUCK
Yes.

JOSH
I told you it was good.

Marcus races from the kitchen hand over mouth.

END ACT ONE
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ACT TWO

INT. GEORGIA AQUARIUM - DAY

Jeri fiddles with the video camera. Josh checks his watch.

JOSH
Where is he?

JERI
Relax. He’s only a few minutes 
late.

JOSH
That’s probably what happened in 
Cancun. He was late and missed his 
dive appointment. It’s just like 
Chuck to blame the Mayans.

JERI
What’s with your sudden fixation on 
things starting on time? First 
Steve now Chuck?

JOSH
I can’t help it. I’m a punctual 
person. 

He cranes his neck, searching for Chuck

JOSH (cont'd)
He is so getting 2 demerits for 
this. At least 2...

Chuck strides up wearing BOARD SHORTS and flip flops. 

JOSH (cont'd)
There you are! You know your 
tardiness is starting to have a 
deleterious (dee-lee-tree-us) 
effect on our relationship. 

CHUCK
Still going with that 
pronunciation?

JOSH
Yes. I am. 

Jeri fires up the VIDEO CAMERA.

JOSH (cont'd)
And what’s with the swim trunks?
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CHUCK
Um, because we’re going snorkeling?

JOSH
In a tank that recreates deep ocean 
conditions. The water’s like 50 
degrees. And that’s not Celsius my 
friend. We’ll be wearing wet-suits.

CHUCK
And under mine will be my swim 
trunks. And for your information 
they’re actually called board 
shorts. 

He turns to JERI’S CAMERA--

CHUCK (cont'd)
Did you know the board short was 
developed for surfing? They’re 
referred to as “boardies” in 
Australia and “baggies” in South 
Africa.

RHONDA, a member of the Aquarium Staff, approaches.

RHONDA
Australian accent( )

Excuse me...are you Josh and Chuck?

JOSH
Yes we are. I’m Josh.

CHUCK
I’m Chuck.

RHONDA
Great. Follow me.

She notices Chuck’s trunks --

RHONDA (cont'd)
Nice boardies.

A “so there” glance from Chuck.

CUT TO:

TITLE CARD:

“STUFF YOU SHOULD KNOW” FILE FOLDER: WHALE SHARKS
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INT. PODCAST STUDIO - DAY

The boys discuss Whale Sharks.

CHUCK
Did you know sharks come in all 
sizes? From the juniors department 
all the way to the plus-size rack.

JOSH
Like a Chuck Shark?

CHUCK
Ha. Ha. Tell me funny guy -- what 
is the largest shark in the ocean?

JOSH
Well, I have seen those little baby 
sharks you can pet at the aquarium.

CHUCK
Bamboo sharks. They’re pretty 
small.

JOSH
Right. I know Hammerheads and Makos 
are pretty big.

CHUCK
Those are just medium-sized.

JOSH
Medium, huh? OK. Then how about the 
Great White? That’s a huge shark. 
It has to be the biggest. The word 
“great” is in its name.

CHUCK
The --

air quotes( )
“Great White” is a measly 20 feet. 
I’m talking about the Whale Shark.

JOSH
Whale Shark? Is this really a 
shark? Or is it just some whale 
with really sharp teeth? Or a 
pointy dorsal fin.

CHUCK
It’s a shark all right. And they 
can grow to be 60 plus feet. 40 to 
50 feet is common.
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JOSH
That’s a huge shark.

CHUCK
About 20 feet longer than a school 
bus.

JOSH
They should call it the school bus 
shark.

CHUCK
So at that size, the whale shark it 
is not only the largest shark in 
the ocean. But the largest fish as 
well.

INT. GEORGIA AQUARIUM - LATER

Josh And Chuck admire the fish in the main tank.

A WHALE SHARK swims past. HUGE MOUTH AGAPE.

JOSH & CHUCK
Whoa....

JOSH
He could eat all the fish in this 
tank.

CHUCK
With one swallow.

RHONDA
Despite their massive size. Whale 
Sharks are filter feeders that eat 
small creatures like krill and 
plankton.

A pole from above ladles a cloud of food pellets in front of 
a shark and it scoops them up.

JOSH
...and dog food.

RHONDA
That’s a gelatin supplement 
containing the nutrients and foods 
the sharks eat in the wild.

JOSH
So it’s cat food.
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Another Whale Shark and it’s massive maw swims past once 
more.

CHUCK
What happens if one of the other 
fish find their way into the whale 
shark?

RHONDA
They have a built-in coughing 
mechanism that's triggered when 
larger objects or anything that 
clearly is not food brushes past 
their filter pads. The reaction 
causes the shark to open its mouth 
and expel its contents. 

CHUCK
They vomit?

RHONDA
They spit it out.

CHUCK
I bet that’s pretty cool.

RHONDA
Not really.

JOSH
I think it would be cool.

RHONDA
Trust me. It’s not.

Rhonda walks on. Quietly aside --

JOSH
I so hope we see that. 

Chuck nods.

END ACT TWO
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ACT THREE

INT. STEVE’S OFFICE - DAY

Marcus ducks his head in --

MARCUS
Excuse me...got a moment?

STEVE
No.

She goes back to work. Marcus just goes for it --

MARCUS
Some of the guys in the office...

Steve looks up, eyes afire --

MARCUS (cont'd)
nervous( )

...I mean not me. Just some the 
guys. Kent mostly. Anyway, they’re 
really worked up about this merit/
demerit system. 

Frustrated, Steve drops her pen --

STEVE
What merit/demerit system?

MARCUS
The one in the staff meeting?

STEVE
It’s not a merit/demerit system. Is 
a demerit system. There are no 
merits. 

MARCUS
Do you think that is wise for 
morale?

STEVE
Germany introduced the first 
demerit point system for traffic 
offenses in 1974. Now all 50 US 
States have them. And you know what 
I always say:  “Good enough for the 
Germans --
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MARCUS
finishing( )

-- and the DMV then it’s good 
enough for me.”

STEVE
Exactly! Glad to see you’ve been 
paying attention. Besides...when 
have Germans ever been wrong?

Awkward pause. Marcus stares blankly.

STEVE (cont'd)
Except for that one, obvious, time. 

More awkward silence.

STEVE (cont'd)
Now leave. 

Marcus hurries out. Steve jots in her notebook --

STEVE (cont'd)
Two demerits for Marcus. No. Three. 

She pauses and ponders --

STEVE (cont'd)
I should give myself a demerit for 
being too soft.

She jots that down too.

INT. DIVE TANK AREA - DAY

The deck is littered with diving equipment.

Rhonda, the Boys and Jeri wander in. Josh is halfway into 
his wet-suit. Chuck is carrying his own.

RHONDA
So it’s important to remember when 
you are diving with the Whale 
Sharks --  

CHUCK
interrupting( )

-- actually, we’ll be snorkeling.

Rhonda looks to Josh who gives an embarrassed nod.

RHONDA
Oh. Well, that’s almost as good.
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From across the deck --

KENT
Josh! Chuck! Looks like we’re 
diving buddies!

Kent, swathed in a wet-suit and flippers, waddles over like 
a penguin.

JOSH
Look who’s here...

CHUCK
...and has 225 bucks.

RHONDA
to Josh( )

Lets get you zipped up.

As Josh and Rhonda struggle to with his suit Kent fumbles 
with the scattered dive equipment some of which is classic.

Kent holds up one of the old style metal dive helmets --

KENT
Hey guys look at this!

CHUCK
That’s a Mark V. It was put in use 
in 1912 and as of 2013 still on 
order and is still standard issue.

JOSH
I told you that!

to Rhonda( )
I told him that.

Kent puts it on his head.

KENT
Look...I’m Robert DeNiro.

JOSH
Cuba Gooding Jr. was the star of 
that movie!

RHONDA
You really shouldn’t mess with 
that. It’s for decoration. 

KENT
Ok.

He yanks but it does not budge. 
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KENT (cont'd)
It won’t come off.

Kent stumbles around as he tries to remove it. 

As Rhonda continues to struggle with Josh’s zipper --

RHONDA
Stop fooling around. That helmet is 
rather heavy and it can be 
dangerous --

Kent gets close to the edge of the tank and --

FALLS IN!

JOSH & CHUCK 
Kent!

Rhonda tires to move to help but her HAIR IS STUCK in Josh’s 
wet-suit zipper.

RHONDA
My hair!

Josh works at it but it’s no use.

JOSH
We’re stuck! Chuck...you’re going 
to have to jump in!

CHUCK
Me? But I’m not certified.

JERI
He’ll drown!

Chuck steals himself. He grabs a dive tank and a regulator. 
Slowly. Calmly. He walks to the tank’s edge.

And jumps in.

Josh turns to Jeri who is still videoing --

JOSH
Good thing he was wearing his 
boardies.

END OF ACT THREE
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ACT FOUR

INT. DIVE TANK - DAY

Kent struggles to get the helmet off. It will not budge. He 
sinks rapidly.

From the darkness comes a HUGE SCHOOL OF FISH. Kent tries to 
flee but is swarmed. He gives up. With a great burst of 
bubbles he falls to the bottom.

But from out of the melee come A HAND. 

Chuck’s! He tosses aside the metal helmet. He pulls out his 
the mouth regulator and offers it to Kent. 

Nothing.

Chuck drags Kent up towards the surface.

Slowly. So very slowly.

EXT. DIVE TANK AREA - DAY

Chuck BREAKS THE SURFACE. Josh helps haul Kent and then 
Chuck from the water.

JOSH
That was incredible buddy!

CHUCK
Thanks.

RHONDA
But he’s not certified! That’s a 
violation of the rules and an 
additional $85 charge!

Before Chuck can answer -

JERI
Wait! Kent's not breathing! Does 
anyone know CPR?

CUT TO:

TITLE CARD:

“STUFF YOU SHOULD KNOW” FILE FOLDER: CPR (...AND DEATH 
MASKS)
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INT. PODCAST STUDIO - DAY

Josh and Chuck deep in discussion --

JOSH 
Do you know the story of the 
L'Inconnue de la Seine?

CHUCK
Are you referring to the anonymous 
young Parisian woman whose body was 
found floating In the Seine River 
in the mid-nineteenth century?

JOSH
The very one.

CHUCK
I’ve heard tale...

JOSH
OK. So this woman moves to Paris 
from the country. Her heart is 
broken by this French jerk. She’s 
distraught and casts herself in the 
River Seine. Nobody comes to claim 
her body.  But the mortician, he 
was taken by her beauty --

CHUCK
He said, “Oh, this dead lady is so 
hot...”

JOSH
Probably.  But he was taken with 
her beauty and the calm, almost 
peaceful expression on her face. So 
he makes a death mask --

CHUCK
Death mask?

JOSH
A plaster cast of a dead body’s 
face. The family would make them to 
preserve a loved one for eternity.

CHUCK
Creepy.
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JOSH
Yeah. But in a cool sort of way. So 
he makes this death mask and 
declares her the Unknown Woman of 
the Seine.

CHUCK
L'Inconnue de la Seine....

JOSH
Nice French Chuckers. 

CHUCK
Merci.

JOSH
So a lot, and I mean a lot, of 
people end up having copies of this 
death mask in their house as art or 
something.

CHUCK
That’s kind of weird.

JOSH
I know. But this was before 
collector plates and spoons.

CHUCK
And that’s a true story?

JOSH
Well the romantic version of it. 
But whatever the actual story is, 
it ends with this popular death 
mask of a beautiful girl.

CHUCK
Again, creepy.

JOSH
Flash forward a hundred or so 
years. A Norwegian toymaker named 
Asmund Laerdal was tasked with 
building the very first CPR dummy. 
He looks up on his wall and sees 
her face hanging there --

CHUCK
L'Inconnue de la Seine...
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JOSH
We get it Chuck. You speak French. 
So anyway, she looks calm. 
Pleasant.

CHUCK
And hot.

JOSH
And her face became the face of 
Resusci-Annie.

CHUCK
Resusci who?

JOSH
Resusci-Annie. That’s what they 
call the life sized doll used to 
teach CPR. They had one at the Red 
Cross class I took.

CHUCK
So you are trained in CPR?

JOSH
You betcha.

EXT. GEORGIA AQUARIUM - DAY

Josh and Chuck over Kent’s lifeless body.

JERI
He’s not breathing!

CHUCK
I suppose we should perform CPR.

JOSH
Why is it perform CPR? It’s not a 
like your singing or dancing.

CHUCK
I’ve always though that too. Maybe 
they should say practice CPR?

JOSH
Practice sounds like you don't know 
what you’re doing.

JERI
We don’t have time for this! 
Someone needs to start CPR!
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Josh and Chuck share a satisfied nod.

JOSH & CHUCK
Ahh...start!

They look to Rhonda --

RHONDA
Don’t look at me. They only hired 
me for my accent.

Chuck and Josh look at each other --

CHUCK
I don’t know how.

JOSH
Neither do I.

CHUCK
You’re lying.

JOSH
You’re right. 

fist to the sky( )
Damn you Red Cross!

JERI
He’s turning blue!

JOSH
Calm down. Kent is always a shade 
of blue.

Chuck nods in agreement. 

Josh kneels over Kent, opens his mouth, closes his eyes, 
grimacing at what is about to occur when --

CHUCK
Wait! I just remembered current CPR 
guidelines say you no longer need 
to perform mouth to mouth! 

JOSH
excited( )

They do?

CHUCK
Yes. Just chest compressions!

They high-five over Kent’s lifeless body.
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JOSH
Right. Good. Okay first I find the 
sternum...

Josh centers his palm but before he starts --

CHUCK
Wait!

JOSH
What now?

Chuck begins softly humming to himself. A familiar tune. 
Slowly getting louder until he begins singing --

CHUCK
Well, you can tell by the way I use 
my walk, 
I'm a woman's man, no time to talk. 
Music loud and women warm, 
I've been kicked around since I was 
born.

JERI
Why are you singing?

CHUCK
A study found that the optimal 
amount of chest compressions for 
CPR is 104 beats per minute which 
is the exact beats per minute of 
the Bee Gee’s classic “Stayin’ 
Alive.”

JOSH
How ironic...

Josh pauses wondering if he is using ironic correctly --

JOSH (cont'd)
...I think. You know, for a guy 
who's not trained you sure know a 
lot about CPR.

CHUCK
singing( )

And now it's all right. 
It's OK.
And you may look the other way.
We can try,
to understand,
the New York Times' effect on man.

Josh starts the compressions when Jeri joins in --
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CHUCK & JERI
Whether you're a brother or whether 
you're a mother, 
You're stayin' alive, stayin' 
alive.
Feel the city breakin' and 
everybody shakin', 
And we're stayin' alive, stayin' 
alive. 

Now all together --

CHUCK, JOSH & JERI
Ah, ha, ha, ha, 
stayin' alive, stayin' alive. 
Ah, ha, ha, ha, 
stayin' alive, stayin’ alive.

Kent coughs and water gushes like a fountain from his mouth 
and splatters Josh’s shirt.

KENT
coughing( )

What...what happened...?

JOSH
You fell in.

CHUCK
And were attacked...

KENT
...by a shark?

CHUCK
A school of mackerel.

KENT
Were...were they big?

Chuck holds his hands about 10 inches apart.

KENT (cont'd)
Oh...but I bet there were a lot.

Kent notices Josh leaning over.

KENT (cont'd)
And you...you saved my life?

JOSH
Umm...sure. 
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KENT
Mouth to mouth? For your buddy? 
Thanks buddy!

JOSH
No problem. You would do the same 
for me.

As they all help Kent get to his feet. 

KENT
Almost dying is so weird. I have 
this sudden urge to watch Saturday 
Night Fever.

JOSH
Yeah. That’s pretty weird.

The camera PULLS BACK revealing the scene is on a Plasma 
Screen in --

INT. CONFERENCE ROOM - DAY

The gathered podcasters applaud Josh’s heroics.

STEVE
For saving Kent’ life I award 
you...10 demerits.

JOSH
Demerits? But I saved his life!

KENT
Do I mean that little to you?

STEVE
No. And yes. If Kent had died think 
of all the new material we would 
have had? I might have canceled 
these 8:45 AM meetings. 

CHUCK
She has a point. We could have done 
a great follow up to How Dying 
Works

JOSH
Or the worst ways to die?

MARCUS
Once again. Kent screws it up.
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KENT
Sorry guys. Next time I’ll try not 
to let you down.

Chuck slaps Kent on the back.

CHUCK
It’s OK. You meant well.

END CREDITS SEQUENCE

EXT. CANCUN STREET - DAY

Chuck and EMILY walk and hand in hand. Dressed in full 
tropical tourist regalia. Chuck is in the same board shorts 
and flip flops as the Aquarium. 

SUPERIMPOSE: CANCUN, MEXICO - TWO YEARS EARLIER

Emily stops when she sees something --

EMILY
Ooohhh. I wanted to go this place.

CHUCK
Well then let’s go.

EMILY
Don't you have a dive certification 
appointment?

A brief pause then --

CHUCK
No.

EMILY
Great!

The sounds of the Bee Gees pumps as they both walk into a 
disco club. The CAMERA TRACKS UP revealing the sign:  “The 
Mayan Pyramid.” 

“Staying Alive” continues pumping as we -- 

FADE OUT
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